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Reception visited Pets at Home at the Arnison centre 
Durham to link in with their theme of vets, pets and animals.  
They were able to see lots of pets including reptiles and fish.  
They looked at the toys, bedding, food etc. for the animals. 
The children were fascinated watching a puppy have its first 
groom.  They also visited Jesmond Dene, where the children 
enjoyed stroking the sheep and goats. 
Year 1 visited Saltwell Park to develop their understanding of 
positional and directional language.  The children directed 
themselves around the park, using a map, and then had great 
fun in the maze.  To support their cross-curricular theme of 
Minibeasts they also visited Castle Eden Dene.  They went 
on an educational walk with their guide Steve and searched 
for minibeasts.  In the classroom, Steve shared information 
on why minibeasts are so important. 
Year 2 visited The Secret Garden in Doxford Park.  They 
found the secret key that allowed them to enter the garden 
and then explore it.  After some exploring, they read the story 
of The Secret Garden by Frances Hodgson Burnett.  They 
found lots of inspiration to use in their writing back at school.   
They also visited Tynemouth metro station.  They used the 
signs and labels for maths based research.  Afterwards they 
walked to the monument of Lord Collingwood. 

 

THE LEARNING CONTINUES OUTSIDE THE CLASSROOM 

Year 3 visited Dalton Park as part of their cross curricular 
studies into Natural Disasters. Using their maths skills, they 
calculated the cost of preparing an outdoor survival kit and 
then created information leaflets to explain why they chose 
certain items for their kits. To further their scientific 
knowledge of rocks and soils, Year 3 also visited Durham 
Botanical Gardens where they participated in a workshop 
on how jungle and desert plants grow.  
Year 4 visited the Great North Museum to see how different 
animals have adapted to their habitats. They also visited 
Gosfoth Park Nature Reserve, where they took part in a 
nature trail helping the children to develop their understand-
ing of different habitats. They also visited the Hatton Art 
Gallery in Newcastle. Here they studied at first hand the 
work of modern artist Peter Yates, before creating their own 
collage in his style. 
Year 5 visited Monkwearmouth Station in Sunderland to 
investigate how the invention of the railways changed the 
lives of people living during the Victorian time period in 
Great Britain. Whilst there, the children discovered the im-
portance of the railway for supporting local industry like coal 
mining and shipbuilding. They also visited the once home of 
Lord Armstrong, Cragside to further their learning on Victo-
rian inventions.  They researched and saw for themselves 
how the house was ahead of its time, as it was the first 
house in the world to be powered by hydro electricity.   
Year 6 visited the Sculpture trail along the River Wear.  
They were inspired by the sculpture ‘What goes around 
comes around…’ and wrote stories about what might have 
happened at the scene. 
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        DATES FOR YOUR DIARY—PLEASE NOTE TIMES 
School closes for half term - Friday 22nd May  
School re-opens - Monday 1st June 
Multi-Cultural Week - Monday 15th –Thursday 18th June 
Year 6 Kielder Residential - Monday 15th –Thursday 18th June 

Inset Day - Friday 19th June  
Sports Week - Monday 22nd - Friday 26th June 
Back to School Day - Thursday 25th June 1 p.m. 
Sports Day - Friday 26th June 1 p.m. start 
Summer Fayre - Friday 10th July 3:30 p.m. start 
KS2 Production of Oliver - Wednesday 15th July 6 p.m. start 
Beach Party and Leavers Disco - Thursday 16th July 
School closes for summer holiday - Friday 17th July  
Bank Holiday - Monday 31st August 
Inset Day - Tuesday 1st and Wednesday 2nd September 

School re-opens -   Thursday 3rd September                  

                     DREAM BELIEVE ACHIEVE 
Times for our celebratory Dream, Believe and Achieve Assemblies 
will remain the same: 
EYFS and KS1 (Reception to Year 2) will be Friday morning at 9 a.m. 

KS2 (Years 3 to 6) will be every Friday at 2:45 p.m. to 3:15 p.m. 

                        HELPFUL WEBSITES 

If you want to help your children at home, we have purchased 
licenses for:            www.bernardgilpin.com 
Reading – www.lexialearning.com  
username is the one your child uses in school. 
Maths – www.interactive-resources.co.uk  
username: bernard         password: Gilpin 
  - http://nrich.maths.org/public/  
  - sumdog.com 

Touch Typing -www.bbc.co.uk/schools/typing/ 

                BERNARD BEARS TODDLER GROUP 
The Toddler group are still meeting every Monday morning at 9 a.m.  
This half term they have been busy planting sunflower seeds, playing 
outdoors on the bikes and trikes and story telling with Jolene from 
Sunderland Library services.  The Toddlers are preparing to join in 
with Barnardos Big Toddle in the next half term.  All money raised will 
support the charity.  Please let friends and family know about the 
group.  Next half terms events will be on the schools website.   

                                 DEMENTIA NEWS 
V.E. Day was celebrated in style in The Living Room by people living 
with dementia, carers and children. Every Tuesday afternoon at 1 
p.m. activities such as, singing, eating and dancing, take place 
generating lots of fun and laughter. If you would like further 
information please contact Miss Bridle at the school. 

                   DEMENTIA AWARENESS WEEK 
Do something new, wear something blue. We supported the 
Alzheimer's Society's Dementia Awareness Week in school 
by  having learning sessions about dementia in the newly named 
Bernard Bear's Clubhouse. We have also been discussing and 
recording how we felt when we were trying/experiencing new things. 
Our School Council led an informative assembly, for the whole 
school, about dementia. On Friday the whole school was 'blue' on 
non uniform day when we raised funds for the Alzheimer's Society. 
Thank you for your continued support.   

                   BG’S CHOIR AND MUSIC NEWS 
The BGs have had a busy term singing at the re-launch of the 
Alzheimer’s Society Princess of Wales Centre in Sunderland, and 
participating in the events organised by the Alzheimer’s Society at 
Beamish, as part of Dementia Awareness Week 2015.  Preparations 
for Oliver are well underway with the lead roles having been cast.  

Tickets will be on sale soon.              

                                 NUMBERS RISING 

Thank you to all of the families who have continued to support the 
school.  Our numbers on role have risen significantly over the past 
two years.  Many thanks to all those who are spreading the good 
word, amongst the community, about the school.  This is having a 
very positive effect on numbers which will enable us to continue to 
develop the school and further improve the education of all children. 
Reception is oversubscribed for the third year running. 
                            

    CLUBS ARE BOOMING—THANK YOU 

Monday  Football- CNS Coaching  

  Lego Club - Mrs Russell and Miss Garrigan 

  Film Club - Mr Moore  

Tuesday  Ballet - Abbie Brown (Zazz Dance School) 

  Football - CNS Coaching  

  Futsal (Brazilian football) - David Surrey  

Wednesday  Dance– CNS Coaching  

  Cookery - Mrs Walters, Miss Craggs, Mrs Martin and Mr Lee  

  Cricket - Mr Adey  

  Football - Mr Bainbridge  

Thursday  Football –CNS Coaching  

  Gymnastics - CNS Coaching  

  ICT - Mr Berry and Miss Bridle  

Friday  Judo/Martial Arts -Steve and Kevin  

  Drums/Music - Mr Nichol  

  French -Mrs Stevenson   

                          
P.E. TUESDAY  

The whole school will continue to be taught P.E. on a Tues-
day afternoon.  Please ensure your child has their school P.E. 
kit including their tracksuit to keep them warm, and a change 
of socks and footwear (in their kit bag). 

                    TWO WHEELED TUESDAY 
Just a reminder that the Two Wheeled Tuesday scheme is 
still running. Please remember, bikes need to be taken to the 
P.E changing room entrance (at the back of the school).  
Each time a child comes to school on ‘two wheels’ their name 
is entered into a prize draw.    

                                FOOTBALL 

The boys football team have had a very successful term and 
reached the finals night in the Hetton and Lambton league. 
Their hard work and commitment during games and training is 
paying off, and they are becoming great ambassadors for 
school sport at Bernard Gilpin. With the progress they are 
making, next season looks like it could be very promising. 
In April and May the girls football team performed brilliantly to 
reach the semi-finals of two cup competitions. They were par-
ticularly unlucky not to reach the final of the Lambton & Het-
ton League Cup as they were knocked out in a tense penalty 
shoot out. We are all very proud of their efforts.  

                              KWIK CRICKET 
Year 6 children have been 
taking part in a Kwik Cricket 
Festival.  The mixed team 
won two of their fixtures at 
Ryhope Cricket Club and 
the girls repeated this per-
formance the following day 
at Eppleton Cricket Club.                           

                                                                                                               
 
                      NAME THAT CHALET 
The School Council have held a vote to name the wooden 
chalet in the Reception and Year One garden during General 
Election week.  The names were narrowed down to four, and 
the children democratically voted for them in assembly.  The 

final decision was Bernard 
Bear’s Clubhouse.  The 
children are still thoroughly 
enjoying using it, last term 
it was a baby clinic, this 
term it has been changed 
in to a reading and role 
play area.  This week all 
classes have utilised it 
during Dementia Aware-
ness week. 

 

 

 

 

                          
 

                                                               HAPPY HOLIDAYS  

                              We would like to wish you all a safe and happy half term holiday.  
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